City of Fort Worth, Texas
Mayor and Council Communication

DATE: 11/30/21 M&C FILE NUMBER: M&C 21-0900

LOG NAME: 20EXTEND TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF SHORE VIEW DRIVE

SUBJECT

(CD 7) Authorize the Continuation of the Temporary Closure of a Section of Shore View Drive from Abelia Court to Bomber Road to January 30,
2022 for Construction Activities

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council authorize the continuation of the temporary closure of a section of Shore View Drive from Abelia Court to
Bomber Road to January 30, 2022 for construction activities.

DISCUSSION:

The City of Fort Worth Transportation and Public Works Department (TPW) requests extending the temporary closure of a section of Shore View
Drive from Abelia Court to Bomber Road to construct a new culvert crossing as part of the Hazardous Road Overtopping Mitigation (HROM)
program (City Project Number 103051). This closure was approved for closure beginning June 15, 2021 (M&C 21-0398) to allow for the complete
removal of the existing culverts, roadway, and utilities during construction. The limited right-of-way and proximity of Lake Worth necessitates a

closure at this location. Detour routes and coordination of this closure has occurred with the City of Lake Worth, the Texas Army National Guard,
and Lockheed Martin. The request for this extension is due to the initial notice to proceed to the contractor being deferred due to a stretch of rainy

weather and the 4™ of July holiday.
Traffic control plans for this project have been previously accepted.
This project is located in COUNCIL DISTRICT 7.

A Form 1295 is not required because: This M&C does not request approval of a contract with a business entity.

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies that approval of this recommendation will have no material effect on City funds.

Submitted for City Manager's Office by: Dana Burghdoff 8018
Originating Business Unit Head: William Johnson 7801

Additional Information Contact: Tanya Brooks 7861



